October 27, 2011

To: Jacqueline Adona

      Labor Relations Specialist

      Headquarters, USPS

Subject: US Brand/Workforce Engagement Campaign

Based on the Snow arbitration decision, answering telephones are duties in the clerk craft or supervisory.

These duties have never been in a rural carriers, city carrier or maintenance craft position descriptions. The Union will file grievances alleging Article 7 violations when other crafts are performing duties that are listed in clerk craft positions and not their craft.

Claims and inquiries are clerk craft duties.

The issues involved with this program are duties that were previously performed by General Clerks and Claims and Inquiry Clerks.

It is these type of duties that should be fully returned to the Clerk craft under the Job Audit MOU, the Clerical Work MOU and the Clerk Craft Jobs MOU(Audit of EAS Jobs) listed on pages 176-180 of the 2010-2015 CBA. 

So it is our position that these duties should be performed by clerks while realizing postmasters in small offices could perform these duties under Article 1.6 MOU.

Clerk should get the necessary training to perform the duties and responsibilities of the initiative/program and it should not be a part of any Mystery Shopper type program that could result in discipline.
The union reserves the right to dispute portions of the program that may later prove to be a violation of the CBA.

The Union does not support VOE while realizing it is strictly voluntary on the part of the employee.

In closing, the Union supports any and all programs that will allow the USPS to generate more income and provide a positive image on our customers, while in compliance with the CBA.

Lamont Brooks

Assistant Clerk Craft Director
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